

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

Date: March 21, 2023

To: Keith Nowlan, Acting Manager, Clerk of the Board of County

Commissioners (BCC), County Comptroller's Office

From: mm for Jason Sorensen, AICP, Chief Planner,

Current Planning Section, Planning Division

Subject: Effective Date of the November 29, 2022, BCC Small-Scale

Development Amendments (SS-22-06-060 and SS-22-04-023) and

Ordinances # 2022-40 and 2022-41

Attachments: DEO Letter of Receipt

On **November 29**, **2022**, the Board of County Commissioners adopted two LPA Small-Scale Development Amendments to the Orange County Comprehensive Plan.

The Florida Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) has notified the Planning Division that it will not conduct a compliance review or issue a Notice of Intent for the amendment. Therefore, in accordance with the 31-day appeal period, the effective date for the LPA Small-Scale Development Amendments adopted by **Ordinances 2022-40 and 2022-41** is **December 30, 2022.**

Please contact me if you have any questions or need additional information.

JHS/mm

c: Alberto A. Vargas, MArch, Manager, Planning Division November 29th BCC Small-Scale Development Amendment File

Ron DeSantis GOVERNOR



Meredith Ivey
ACTING SECRETARY

March 20, 2023

RESPONSE VIA EMAIL ONLY

Mr. Greg Golgowski, AICP Chief Planner Orange County Comprehensive Planning Section 201 South Rosalind Avenue, 2nd Floor Post Office box 1393 Orlando, Florida 32802-1393

RE: SS-22-04-023 & SS-22-06-060

Dear Mr. Golgowski:

Thank you for submitting copies of the Small-Scale Development Plan Amendment for Orange County adopted by Ordinance No(s). 2022-40 & 2022-41 on November 29, 2022 for our records. The reference number for this amendment package is 23S02.

The Department of Economic Opportunity <u>will not</u> conduct a compliance review or issue a Notice of Intent regarding the adopted small-scale development plan amendment in accordance with procedures contained in Section 163.3187(1), Florida Statutes.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact David Samuel of my staff by phone at (850) 717-8462 or by e-mail at david.samuel@deo.myflorida.com.

Sincerely,

Barbara Powell, Regional Program Administrator Bureau of Community Planning and Growth

BP/ds